
 

 

Sexual Violence Prevention Committee 

Meeting Minutes – April 4, 2022 

Committee Members Present: 
Rebecca Demchuk (Chair), Sarah Wilkins (SRC Student lead), Cassandra Carrothers (SRC Student Lead), 
Heather Torti (GEM Residence), Greg Lowry (CMHA), Beth Pirouet (SCC HR/ Campus Hearing), Art Barron 
(SCC Student Services), Nancy Hempel (SCC Student Services), Jennifer Johns (Student Services Chatham) 

 
Absent:  Stephanie Woodall, Lyndi Morgan (CLC Residence), Wintre McConnell, Cassandra 
Carrothers, Ryan Peebles (SRC), Hannah Lacroix (TSI), Shubham Sharma (SRC), Aaron Grass (CLC 
Residence) 

 

1. SVP recommended actions & updates – R. Demchuk 
a. REES Launch – April 5! 

i. The College is ready to launch the REES portal.  Testing was completed between 
REES and IT.  The College has already added REES to our webpage and REES will add 
SCC as a partner institution on their webpage tomorrow. 

ii. The launch involves a statement from the President, social media messaging, emails 
to staff and students and posters. 

b. Bring in the Bystander – Onboarding  
i. The College should be receiving the curriculum shortly.  The College needs to 

identify who will be conducting the training on behalf of the Institution. Trainers can 
be of any age or gender. 

c. Sare Centre – EAAA Flip the Script Train the trainer – July 2022 
i. The College needs to identify two train-the trainers to attend the train-the-training 

course in July 2022.  The hope is to then hire work study students as peer trainers.  
This training is specific to young women. 
 

2. Website Subcommittee update - A. Barron, S. Woodall 
a. The webpage has been updated.  Art would like to add additional information and training 

and will work towards that by September. 
 

3. SVP Student Group Update – R. Peebles, Students 
a. Sara reviewed the SVP team activities and plan for April and May. 
b. Rebecca indicated that if any help is required, please connect with her. 

 
 
 
 



4. Residence Update (Q Hall and GEM) – H. Torti, L. Morgan 
a. Heather discussed some fun activities taking place at GEM residence.  Helping the students 

identify Canadian culture and helping them maintain their own by cooking, sharing, and 
expressing their culture has been the theme. 

5. Round Table – All 
a. Rebecca will be sharing the Board report with the team shortly. She encouraged any 

feedback.   

 


